
 Regular Town Board Meeting
July 12, 2021 7:00pm

Minutes

Board Members Present:   John Bauer, Jan Kaiser, Richard Austin, Jim Aue, Steve Seidl

1.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Chairman John Bauer.

2.  Minutes from the June 14, 2021 board meeting were read with no additions or corrections.  Motion 
made by SSeidl, seconded by RAustin to accept the minutes as read, motion carried.

3. The Treasurer’s report was distributed and bills approved for payment.

4. Road Work

 Wood County Highway Dept will do patching on Shady Road and Yellowstone
 The South North Road project has not been started by American Asphalt. After making contact 

with the vendor, they indicated it will not be started until September.

 Bridge Inspection report P-71-087 North Rd over BR Little Eau Pleine R) was reviewed.
 Bridge B-71-081 (Pleasant Hill Road over Squaw Creek) was also discussed.
 Road signs need to be replaced on Rangeline Road and White Oak Road

5.  ARPA Grant Funding was discussed.

6. The Clerk updated the Board regarding mandatory Act 211 Uniform Dwelling Code Building Permit 
System.  The Clerk attended training and checked with the Building Inspector to make sure we are in 
compliance.

7. Town Hall Maintenance projects were discussed.  Items needing attention:

 Cracks in the building block
 Window sills/Door Thresholds
 Landscaping
 Signage

8. There was no public input.

9.  Communications and petitions by Town Clerk

 WTA Wood County Unit Meeting Friday, July 16, 2021 sponsored by Town of Sherry at St. Johns 
Church in Auburndale

 The Town Hall sanitary system will be inspected on July 21, 2021

Next Regular Board Meeting is scheduled for August 9, 2021 at 7:00pm.

Motion was made by SSeidl, seconded by RAustin to adjourn at 7:50pm, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Jan Kaiser, Clerk




